District 10 Como Community Council
Executive Committee Minutes DRAFT
May 4, 2016

Present: Ryan Flynn, chair; Joao Medeiros, vice chair; Amy Perna, treasurer; Bill
Sylvester, guest; Michael Kuchta, staff

1. The meeting was called to order at 7:03 p.m.

2. There were no guest speakers.

3. Events.
Michael reviewed upcoming events:

Garage Sale: With a few hours to go, 45 households have registered. Debra
Pursley will create a map once registration closes. The map and list of
addresses will be posted on the website. Michael also reported that setting
up the registration form online took nearly a full day because our website has
coding conflicts with Pay Pal. We needed to set up two separate
workarounds to make the automatic registration function.

Stop for Me Pedestrian Safety Event. St. Paul Police have scheduled our
first event for May 19, from 5:30-7: 30 p.m., at the intersection of Lexington
Parkway and E. Como Lake Drive. In our survey, residents voted this the
second-most dangerous intersection for pedestrians (Como-Front-Dale was
first). We are recruiting volunteers for the event; a similar event will be
scheduled for Como-Front-Dale in fall.

Seed and Seedling Exchange. Volunteers Alison Goetzman and Dawn Lamm
are planning this event for May 21, 11 a.m.-2 p.m., at the Streetcar Station.
Environment Committee is hosting.

Rental Forums. We have scheduled with HOME Line to hold a Tenant Forum
on June 2, 5-6:30 p.m., and a Landlord Forum on June 7, 6:30-8:30 p.m. Both
will be at the Streetcar Station. Committee discussed creating a flier for
additional promotion in apartment buildings; suggested talking with renters
on our board for advice.

ComoFest. D10 will be expected to contribute $200 toward general
advertising and promotion. Neighborhood Relations expects to discuss
details of the July 15 Ice Cream Social and a raffle or silent auction at its next
meeting.

Community Clean-Up. The city has set Saturday Oct. 8 for the Fairgrounds.
We are the lead district council for this event. Amy will be point person for
planning. Committee discussed pushing volunteer recruitment through social
media, reaching out to District 12, and stressing that volunteers get to bring a
load for free. Promotion should stress what people can and cannot bring.



4, Community
* 0ld Business. Michael reported on these topics:
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Community Garden. Garden leadership expects to fill all plots and is
working through the waiting list.

Como Regional Park Transportation Improvement Plan. The
latest update on the McMurray Field project is that negotiations
continue with BNSF, and that the railroad may be willing to give use of
75 spots along Jessamine. If that happens, would D10 ask parks to
eliminate the 75 new spots proposed for south of the pool? That
would seem to reflect neighborhood views that any park project not
reduce green space, and concerns about pedestrian safety and
congestion that additional parking could create in the pool area.
Michael will include neighborhood survey results in board packet for
May 17; board will discuss as agenda item.

Como/Snelling business district study. D10 will not get an intern
through University of Minnesota’s CURA program to conduct this
study. There were 15 proposals, only 6 were selected. However,
Michael met with CURA staff, who shared a similar study from the
Corcoran neighborhood of Minneapolis. Staff encouraged us to modify
that survey tool for our use. We will have to find an intern through
another source.

* New Business. Michael reported on these topics.
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Elections at May 17 meeting. We have two candidates for Secretary
and one candidate for the Sub-District 3 vacancy. Election information
is posted on the website.

Michael drafted a proposal for election procedures to follow during
the annual meeting and other board elections. This would clarify the
process and eliminate some of the confusion that was evident in April.
After some revisions, committee decided to use these procedures on a
trial basis for the May 17 election. Adoption of the procedures will be
the first item of business. Procedures will be posted on the website
and shared with board members in advance.

Como Regional Park Advisory Committee. We received four
applicants for the two representatives D10 will appoint before the
committee’s next meeting in June. -- Tom Beach, Timothy Gadban,
Richard Herriges, and Jenny Larson. There was extensive discussion of
the proper approach to these appointments, since the bylaws seem to
be silent, and past practice is inconsistent. Committee decided to leave
decision to full board; vote will be by secret ballot.

Como Dockside Community Input Committee. We received one
applicant - Maggie Zimmerman - for the D10 representative on this
committee. Ryan chose to appoint her on an interim basis, to be
confirmed by the full board on May 17.

The ambiguity on making appointments to outside committees is one area
where there are clear gaps in our bylaws. Executive Committee decided that,



for a future agenda item, we will examine by-laws to uncover potential gaps
and settle them before they become an issue.

5. Financials
* 0ld Business. Michael reported on these topics:

o Fiscal Agency. Discussions with Capitol Regional Watershed District
over serving as fiscal agent for Jackie Morrison’s Como Lake cleanup
project are stalled because language watershed district is not allowed
under policy our board adopted. Joao will contact watershed district’s
attorney to seek a resolution. Michael will contact our insurance
carrier to find out if our policy allows us to add liability coverage for
short-term events or projects. If necessary, board will be asked to
approve such action.

o Community Engagement Grant. Grant application was submitted in
April. We are waiting for city to sign off before we can begin collecting
reimbursements.

o COPP Grants. Both Ward 4 and Ward 5 are giving us identical
amounts as in 2015. Ward 4 is screening our initial request for
activities to cover; Ward 5 will allow us to submit without screening.

o Lease. Michael will seek update from the parks department about
whether they accept our language for long-term lease.

* New Business

o Amazon Smiles. Amy will set up an account so residents who shop
via Amazon can dedicate 0.5% of their purchases to D10.

o Private Unemployment Insurance. Minnesota law allows nonprofits
to opt out of state-based unemployment insurance and fund through
private sources. Michael will seek a quote.

6. Communication
* Michael reported that the next print newsletter, to be distributed through the
Monitor, is scheduled for July.

7. Staff Report. Michael reported on these items:

* Block clubs. We continue to work with the Como Park Falcon Heights
Living at Home Block Nurse Program to try to revitalize our block club
program. We sent a survey to 85 block leaders we had in our data bases;
only 14 replied. We are conducting a similar survey of neighborhood
residents seeking to know what they expect of a block club.

* Lexington Parkway. In April, Land Use Committee met with Erin
Larabee from Ramsey County to discuss specific concerns with traffic
along Lexington:

o Eliminating the right-turn from Energy Park Drive to southbound
Lexington

o Eliminating the lane weave on northbound Lexington north of the
railroad bridge so there is one clear through lane and one clear left-
turn lane



o Creating clear left-turn, straight, and right-turn lanes on northbound
Lexington at Como/Horton
o Posting signs to forbid blocking intersections between Larpenteur and
the park
In his monthly meetings with Ward 4 and Ward 5 staff, both offices said they
would fully support these initiatives if D10 proposed them. Ward 5 also
encouraged D10 to pursue a 25 mph speed limit between the railroad bridge
and Larpenteur, which state law allows on parkways.

8. Board Meeting (May 17)
* Agenda. Items will include:

o In Community Section: Special Elections (including adoption of
Election Procedures), and guest speakers Sgt. Christopher Byrne, from
the St. Paul Police Traffic Enforcement Unit, and William Coleman II,
the new director of the Humphrey Job Corps Center

o In Business Section, a discussion of the McMurray Field project under
0ld Business, an update on the Fiscal Agent issue (if available) under
0Old Business, and Action [tems on appointments to the Como Regional
Park Advisory Committee, the Como Dockside Citizen Input
Committee, and confirmation of interim appointments of chairs of
D10 committees.

9. Other Business

* Board Retreat. Committee discussed and adopted agenda for the May 11
retreat. Michael will order meal from Buca.

* Committees. Bylaws require that committees maintain membership rolls.
This is especially important to know if a committee has a quorum, so full
board knows the extent of support for recommendations coming out of
committees. This requires further discussion, but suggestion is that
committee memberships expire at each Annual Meeting, and be reconstituted
after that.

* Personnel. Committee went into closed session at 8:45 p.m. to discuss staff
and other personnel issues.

10. Adjourn.
* Committee returned to open session and adjourned at 9:50 p.m.

Minutes submitted by Michael Kuchta









